Ottawa ON K1A 0J9

FEB 2 4 2021

RECEIVED MAR 0 3 2021

His Worship Gary McNamara Mayor of Tecumseh Warden of County of Essex 917 Lesperance Road Tecumseh ON N8N 1W9

Her Worship Hilda MacDonald Mayor of Leamington 111 Erie Street N Leamington ON N8H 2Z9

His Worship Nelson Santos Mayor of Kingsville 2021 Division Road N Kingsville ON N9Y 2Y9

Dear Mr. Mayor McNamara, Madam Mayor MacDonald and Mr. Mayor Santos:

On behalf of the Honourable Carla Qualtrough, Minister of Employment, Workforce Development and Disability Inclusion, I acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 19, 2021. You wrote regarding COVID-19 prevention measures within the agricultural community of Windsor-Essex County.

Please be assured that your correspondence will be given due consideration.

Thank you for taking the time to write.

Yours sincerely,

Carine Tiller Acting Manager

Ministerial and Executive Correspondence

